
Special Road District #8 

P.O. Box 646 

LaPine, OR. 97739 

 

   Minutes of the meeting held July 18, 2017 

 

Call to Order: 

 Chairman Gary Miller called the meeting to order 7:30 p.m. at the La Pine Senior Center.  

There were 13 members present. 

 

Minutes: 

Minutes of the June meeting were read and a motion made and seconded to accept the 

minutes as read.  Motion passed. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

NaDynne Lewis gave the treasurers report with an ending balance for June 2017 of 

$69,486.97.  Motion was made and seconded to accept treasurer's report as read.  Motion passed. 

  

New Bills:  

Bill for Post Office box $94. Don’t have bills from Dust Busters or Mike for the dust 

abatement yet. Motion to pay bills was made and passed. Local Government investment pool 

will be managing our money and will have website to do transfers via web. Nadyne got a letter 

from the census bureau asking about doing the census paperwork. The questions are about 

employees and we don’t have any. 

 

Old Business:  

Road Wise spread the dust retardant this year. They did a much better job than last year. 

They ended up using 383 tons instead of the 375 that was estimated. It will come to $59,700. 

New Road District meeting signs are up, we only needed three signs replaced.  

  

New Business:   

A member asked about “Road Conditions in LaPine” page on Facebook: someone wrote 

that speed limit signs are illegal because the county and/or ODOT do not maintain or repair 

roads. Gary said that our residential roads are considered access roads and that the signs are not 

illegal, but we cannot enforce the limit. We can report speeders and those who tear up the road to 

County Sheriff and they will come out and may give a reckless driving ticket.  

  

Next Meeting: 
 The next meeting will be August 15, 2017 at 7:30 P.M. at the Senior Center, 16450 

Victory Way, LaPine. 

 

Adjournment:   

There being no further business a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Gary Miller at 8:02 pm 

 

Respectfully submitted: Melanie Butler, Secretary 

 

 


